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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It has been a busy end to the first half of the Spring Term, for staff 

and students, in school and outside.  

 

On Monday, a group of Year 9 students took part in a digital skills 

workshop run by John Mellor from Ada College. Students worked in 

teams to take part in code breaking games on iPads and were then 

given a talk on careers in code breaking and hacking, which our 

students found very exci'ng. My thanks to Ms Shafiq for organising 

this. Another group of Year 9 students took part in the ‘Up for 

Debate’ semifinals judged by Ms Schaber and Ms Cato in the English 

Faculty. There were four groups of students altogether, split into 

two sessions with a group in each session arguing for the mo'on 

and a group in each arguing against the mo'on. The groups had 

decided on the mo'on themselves, so as you can imagine, each 

group argued passionately for their side. The finals took place during 

assembly on Wednesday with the mo'on: “This house would put a 

tax on all junk food”. Both teams spoke excellently, however it was 

the proposi'on speakers who won the debate. Congratula'ons to 

Isabel, Mia and Sophia!  

 

 

SCHOOL  

CALENDAR 

 

Spring Term 

Ends   

Friday 3 April 

 

Half Term: 

Monday 17 

February to 

Friday 21 

February  

 

Tuesday 3 

March  

Friends of 

WSFG 

mee'ng  

6-7pm LRC 

 

Thursday 5 

March   

Year 8 

Parents/Carer 

Subject 

Evening 

4:30–7pm   

 

Thursday 26 

March  

Year 10 

Parent Carer 

Subject 

Evening 

4:30–7pm    
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This week our Year 11 GCSE Food Prepara'on and Nutri'on students had their prac'cal 

food prepara'on exam. Along with other colleagues, I was invited to sample our students’ 

impressive three course Valen'ne’s Day meals. Also on Tuesday, Year 10 GCSE Music 

students were taken to the Brightsparks Concert at the Royal Fes'val Hall. Students heard 

pieces they are currently studying performed live by the Philharmonic Orchestra. They 

were also exposed to a detailed analysis of unheard listening which has helped them to 

prepare for their GCSE exam. My thanks to Ms Bradshaw for arranging the trip and to  

Mr Jalil and Ms Hayns for accompanying students. 

 

On Wednesday, staff took part in a two-hour twilight training session aJer school. There 

were a variety of workshops focusing on different elements of pedagogy, including the use 

of ques'oning to help students’ progression in their 

subjects and looking at model grade 9 papers to support 

students in reaching their poten'al. AJer the training, a 

number of staff, including myself, accompanied twenty -

seven students ranging from Years 7-11 to see the 

Mexican inspired Luzia performed by Cirque du Soleil. 

There were several moments when we gripped the edge 

of our seats! Students and staff alike thoroughly enjoyed 

the performance-and thank you once more to the 

Performing Arts Faculty for organising this.  

 

On Thursday, Year 7 and Year 8 students went to the Unicorn Theatre to see the 

performance I, Cinna as a reward for their work in English so far this year.   

The performance involves the audience, through conversa'on, in the wri'ng of a response 

to the death of the character, Cinna. My thanks to the English Faculty for arranging this 

reward trip.  

 

We ended the week with another fundraiser for the Zanzibar trip in the form of a non-

uniform day, as well as another ‘Dancing in the Dark’ celebra'on in the Sports Hall at lunch 

'me. Friday also marked the deadline for our Year 9 students to make their op'on 

choices.  

 

I wish our en're school community a safe and pleasant half term break.  

A reminder that students return to school at the usual 'me on Monday 24
th

 February, 

which will be Week B.  

Students may also wish to note that there will be an Educa'on for All, Morocco, mee'ng 

on the Monday we return at 1pm in the Norris Hall – a note will also be in the bulle'n. 

 

Ms M Davies 

Headteacher 
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Parent Contact Information 

  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

  

To save time and paper, WSFG keeps you  informed of  important information, as 

well as our weekly Greensheet via email, and the website.  If you have not already 

done so, please inform the School Office of your email address:     

                    info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk.   

 

Please ensure that the school is notified of any changes to your contact details.  

Your email address will not be shared or used for any other purpose.  

Thank you.   

 

Ms N Janes        

Administrative Manager 

Emergency School Closures or Severe Weather  

 

In the event of an emergency school closure, the decision on whether the 

school stays open will be taken by the Headteacher aJer carrying out a risk   

assessment.  

 

In the event of severe weather, the school will remain open when possible. 

Informa9on about any closure will be available on the school's website:   

www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

by phone:   

020 8509 9446   

or via a text message   

We aim to send text messages to parents and carers, although there are  

some'mes delays in geMng these messages through promptly, so please check 

the school’s website for up to date informa'on.   

 

Please ensure that the School Office has on record up to date addresses and 

telephone numbers, including a mobile number and the person to contact in the 

case of a student emergency.   

 

It is essen'al that the school has at least one land line and a mobile number. 
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Focus of the Fortnight 

10
th

 – 28
th

 February 2020 

Banned Items 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Please see your child’s planner for clarifica'on of the items that are banned at WSFG (see 

list below).  If a student is found to have a banned item in school, it will be confiscated and 

their conduct card will be signed. If and when appropriate,  parents/carers will be contact-

ed  and will be asked to collect the item.  

 

Please note if your child has their mobile phone confiscated, they are not automa'cally 

en'tled to have it back the next day. The school rule is that the phone will be returned to 

the parent/carer the week before the next school  holiday. Parents/carers will receive a 

leQer asking them to collect the mobile phone from the school office on a given date. 

If parents/carers wish to speak with the school about the confisca'on of a mobile phone, 

please telephone the school and ask for Ms. PraQ. Please do not come to the school and 

ask for the phone to be  returned unless an arrangement has been made with Ms. PraQ for 

collec'on.  

 

We have arrangements for mobile phones to be handed in at the office at 8.30am for safe-

keeping during the school day as they are not allowed to be carried in school from 8.45 – 

3.30pm. 

 

In order to support your daughter and the school with this focus, please ensure she is clear 

about the banned items at WSFG. 

 

Ms. K.H.PraQ 

Assistant Headteacher 

Sanc9ons 

•  If a student is found to have a banned item in school, it will be confiscated and the  

 conduct card will be signed. If and when appropriate, parents/carers will be 

 contacted and will be asked to collect the item. 

•  If the item is dangerous, further sanc'ons will be taken according to the school  

 Posi've Behaviour for Learning Policy. 

•  Banned items are as follows:- Illegal items, dangerous items, mobile phones,  

 all  electrical items, chewing gum, aerosols, liquid paper, glass boQles and 

 non-uniform items, such as hoodies (see student planner). 
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Head Lice Informa9on for Parents/Carers 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

It has been brought to my aQen'on that a number of students in various year 

groups at the school currently have head lice. The responsibility for trea'ng head 

lice is with parents/carers.  

 

I have enclosed an informa'on leaflet at the end of this Greensheet that suggests 

how to treat the problem if it occurs. If you suspect your child has head lice, they 

must be treated systema'cally and the full instruc'ons on the treatment lo'on 

must be followed un'l she is completely clear. If some of the eggs remain, they 

will  

con'nue to have lice as they breed quickly. The lice and eggs may take a  

number of treatment sessions to eradicate. The recommenda'on is that the whole 

family is treated at the same 'me as head lice are very easily passed on.  

Recommenda'ons about the best lo'ons and treatments can be made by your 

pharmacist.  

 

If your child does have head lice and is being treated for them, there is no reason 

to keep them away from school, but it would be useful for you to inform us so that 

we are aware.  

 

Thank you for your support in this maQer.  

 

Ms PraQ 

Assistant Headteacher  

Lost Property 

 

Reminder to Parents/Carers.  
 

Please make sure all clothing, including P.E. kit, is  clearly  labelled.  

Blazers should be named with labels or in indelible pen. 
 

Students are reminded that you can collect lost property at 3.30pm every 

day. Parents and carers may also collect lost  property any day after 

school.  All lost property will be removed from the box on the last day of 

term.   
 

Ms Jolliffe 

Student Services 
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Faculty News 

 
Year 8 The Bee in Me Project Reviews 

 

Following on from three successful  preparatory 

workshops, Ms PraQ,  Ms Dominique and I took 

thirty students on a trip to the Unicorn Theatre 

to see The Bee in Me last week.  

 

The play was  fantas'c and here are some 

student reviews: 

 

It was a really interes�ng play with three people 

ac�ng the same character, they moved at the 

same �me and must have prac�sed a lot.  

I liked how they interpreted these stages as 

levels from a video game. 

                                                           Isabelle 8F 

 

I liked how the play captured the daily struggles of teenage life and turned it into a  

metaphor of wan�ng to fly away by depic�ng scenes of the character turning into a bee.  

I also enjoyed how it was told in the second person and how the character took every  

challenge they were facing in life as a level in a game. 

 Jenny 8H 

 

I thought the view of Tower Bridge and central London was beau�ful and I loved walking 

around and I hope we can have more experiences like this in the future because I loved this 

one! 

Melisa 8C 

 

I enjoyed the part when the characters were really expressive and exaggerated. I was  

ecsta�c when I saw the Shard, the Tower Bridge and the HMS Belfast Ship.  The view was  

spectacular! 

Sedra 8W 

 

I enjoyed the message of the play that some�mes life can be hard but you should always 

have a posi�ve mindset to things. 

 Nuriyah 8C 

 

The students behaved impeccably and were a credit to our school! 

 

Ms D Desbenoit 

Year 8 Student Progress Leader / Diversity Coordinator  
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Year 9 Globe Theatre Trip 

 

The English Faculty are pleased to  

announce that all Year 9 students have 

the opportunity to see a live performance 

of 'Macbeth' at the Globe Theatre on   

Friday 20th March. 

This is an excellent opportunity for all 

Year 9 students to see the play they have 

studied live on stage at  

Shakespeare's Globe. 

 

Prior to the performance, WSFG will also 

host a series of workshops led by Globe actors. Year 9 students who wish to  

par'cipate in these workshops may apply for a place by submiMng a piece of work 

(crea've, analy'cal or ar's'c) linking to a theme, character or event in the play. 

 

Informa'on leQers about the trip to the Globe Theatre will be sent home with  

students. Parents are reminded to log in to the sQuid online payment system to 

complete the permissions for this trip. 

 

We're looking forward to a great event at Shakespeare's Globe! 

 

The English Faculty 

Chess Club coming soon 

 

This club will be created 

by students for  

students.  

 

If you are interested 

please see CharloQe 7G 

or Ms Kelly and  

Mrs Dominique. 
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“Will Robots Replace Surgeons?” 

10
th

 March 2020  

6pm-7:30pm  

 

Dear Year 10 and 11 Students, Parents and Carers, 

 

Please see below an opportunity for students aged 14+ who are interested in a  

career in medicine or those who may be interested in science/technology or  

robo'cs. 

Students will need to sign up and aQend the event independently of the school. 

 

Kind regards, 

Ms Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of Barts Health NHS Trust’s very own consultants, Professor Shafi Ahmed,  

will be delivering a 1.5 hour lecture 'tled “Will robots replace surgeons?”  

on 10
th

 March 2020 from 6pm-7:30pm at the Blizard Ins'tute in Whitechapel.  

Spaces are filling up fast! 

  

Students will need to individually sign up through the following link: hQps://

www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/will-robots-replace-surgeons-'ckets-90641588431?

aff=eand&Zclid=IwAR1C51CCZDdkzqU1WLm-

tqZxqzt5klhe1qaMDCWUOTN_YPYMwDukECXvO0k 

  

Enquiries about the event: CharloQe Morgan, who can be contacted on 02078823639 
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College Information  

Clapton Girls' Academy Sixth Form Reminder 

Applica9on deadline - 28
th

 February 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The link to our online applica'on form is   

hQps://www.cgasixthform.com/apply 

If any students missed the opportunity to meet us last term at our Open Evening 

they would be very welcome to come for a personalised tour of our campus and 

facili'es, please email us at  

sixthform@clapton.hackney.sch.uk.   

 

We welcome groups of students as well as individuals and families. 

 

Jenny Gladman 

Head of Marke9ng  

& Communica9ons 
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Half Term Family Ac9vi9es 

 Vestry House Museum 

 

Abstract Inves9ga9ons 

Wednesday 19 February, 2pm - 4pm, free, drop-in 

One Hoe St Gallery, One Hoe St, Walthamstow, E17 

Create colourful collages inspired by DANAD Design with ar'st Jane Glynn.  

(Please note this is at One Hoe Street Gallery, a new exhibi'on space for modern 

and contemporary art.) 

 

 

Coil Clay Vessel 

Thursday 20 February, 10am – 12.30pm, free, drop-in 

Vestry House Museum, Vestry Road, E17 9NH 

Join us and take a look at the wonderful Walthamstow Tea Service in the museum 

produced in the 1820’s. Make some sketches and collect ideas. Develop your ideas 

and learn the simple coiling technique to create your own vessel.  

Have fun with your children, express yourself and develop your ar's'c ability. 

 

 

Make a Home 

Thursday 20 February, 1.30 – 4.00, free, drop-in 

Vestry House Museum, Vestry Road, E17 9NH 

Learn how to use a lovely clay slab method to create your home or a building of 

your choice. Roll, cut, shape and create. Explore your ability and enjoy learning a 

new skill. 
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School Calendar  Dates 2019-2020 

 

Spring Term  

Monday 6 January to Friday 3 April  

 

 Tuesday 3 March    Friends of WSFG mee'ng 6-7pm LRC 

 Thursday 5 March    Year 8 Parents/Carer Subject Evening 4:30–7pm   

 Thursday 26 March    Year 10 Parent Carer Subject Evening 4:30–7pm    

 

Easter Holiday Monday 6 April to Friday 17 April  

 

Summer Term  

Monday 20 April 2020 to  Friday 17 July  

 

 Thursday 23rd April   Intercultural Evening  

 Thursday 7 May   Year 7 Parent Carer Subject Evening  4:30–7pm  

  Friday 8 May     Excep9onal Bank Holiday  

 Monday 11
th

 May—      

 Wednesday 24
th

 June   Year 11 GCSE Examina'on     

 Monday 11 - Friday 22 May  KS3  Examina'on Years 7, 8 and 9 

 Wednesday 13 May    Early Closure (except those students with exams) 

      Staff INSET 

 

 Half Term: Tuesday 26 May to Friday 29 May  

 

 Monday 1 - Friday 26 June   Year 10 End of Year Examina'ons  

 Wednesday 10 June    Early Closure (except those students with exams) 

      Staff INSET 
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